
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 
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All Saints’ Parish Committees  
 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……..…...…....675-6175 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan….…...704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..……...222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir Vivian Peralta-Mesa 704-910-7942 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis……..……….831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson………..….389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ........................ 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ........................ 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth ........................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista.............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 6/17, Weekday 
12:00 pm Ciavardini Baptism 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm Mass + Bernice Heede 
All Saints Charities 

FOOD DRIVE    
Sunday 6/18, THE MOST HOLY BODY AND  
  BLOOD OF CHRIST 
8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Maurice Gagne and Karl Johnson  
All Saints Charities 

FOOD DRIVE 
Monday 6/19, Weekday 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 6/20, Weekday 
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus Assembly Officers  
Wednesday 6/21, Saint Aloysius Gonzaga, Religious 
9:30 am Mass + Maurice and Norma Gagne 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
6:00—8:00 pm   HS & MS Dinner/Adoration 
7:00 pm Men’s CRHP Meeting 
Thursday 6/22, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Mary Lakhram 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
Friday 6/23, THE MOST SACRED HEART  
  OF JESUS 
9:30 am Mass + Veronica MacKenzie 
Saturday 6/24, THE NATIVITY OF  
  SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST 
Men’s CRHP Retreat 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary in the Church 
5:00 pm Mass + George Robinette 
Holy Father (Peter’s Pence)    
Sunday 6/25, Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Men’s CRHP Retreat 
8:00 am Mass + Megan Kellisch 
11:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
6:30 pm HS Youth Group  
Holy Father (Peter’s Pence) 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
 

July 1-2 Friends of the Oratory/Building Fund 
July 8-9 All Saints Charities 
July 15-16 Infirm Priests 
July22-23 OPEN   
July 29-30 OPEN  
August 5-6 Friends of the Oratory/Building Fund 

The flowers on the altar this  
weekend were donated by 

Tricia and Brad Palm  
In memory of  
Harry Deuble 



ADORATION OF THE          
BLESSED SACRAMENT 
All parishioners are invited to 
join our Youth Groups on June 
21st at 7 pm for Adoration and     
Benediction of the Blessed     
Sacrament with a talk from     
Fr. Agustin. Youths going into 
grades 6-12 are invited to  
dinner and fellowship at 6 pm  
in the PLC before going into 
Adoration. 

CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH  
MEN’S EVENT 

Invest in yourself and our Parish.  Join us for a 
30-hour opportunity to Renew your Faith.        

Experience timely talks given by lay men, small 
group discussion, spiritual growth and          

reflective time in a casual atmosphere.  It is 
great way to meet other men in the Parish.   

You’ll have the chance to celebrate the          
Sacraments of Reconciliation & the Eucharist.  

Food & Beverages will be provided.  Registration 
forms with more details are in the Narthex or 
you can register after all the Masses at the 
CRHP table.  Registration forms must be       

returned to the Parish office by Wed 6/21.   
Thank you! 

Thank you for sharing! 
 

Thank you to all  
parishioners who filled out 
our survey.  Our team is 
busy evaluating the results and will be 
working to develop a Parish Priority Plan.  
We will present this plan at all of the 
Masses in the coming weeks. When the  
Priority Plan is established, a copy will be 
mailed to all households.  We are excited 
about the future of our parish! 

Scholarship Awards 
This year’s two scholarship award winners are Mary Ellen Graebner and Mary Olivia Clark.  

Congratulations to both of them!  We thank all applicants for their interest and we 
hope each applies again next year.  The committee was impressed with all of the 
applications and the decision was not an easy one.  Our prayers and best wishes 

are with all of our youth as they pursue their academic studies. 

Thomas W. Larkin, CCPRS 
 

CEO and Founder of WREN College Planning 
Resources will be hosting a workshop after all 
Masses the weekend of July 1st and 2nd about 
College Planning Relief. Mr. Larkin works with 
parents of college bound high school students 
who may or may not have planned sufficiently 
for this significant event.  He educates them on 
ways to identify the best colleges for their  
children and pay for college  
without putting their own financial 
future at risk.  He will answer  
parents college questions and 
help make this process less 
stressful. 

VBS 
Stop by the Vacation Bible School 
table on your way out after all 
Masses this weekend for sign ups 

and donation requests! Our first week of VBS for 
children ages 4-6 is June 26-30. Please keep the 
children who will be attending VBS and the teens 
and adults who will be leading the week in your 
prayers!  

Five of our Middle School students 
are attending the week long Diocesan 
Christian Leadership Institute this 
week! Please keep them in your 
prayers as they grow in their  

relationships with the Lord and learn  
leadership skills to put to use in our Parish. 

Our next High School Discipleship Group is this 
Thursday, June 22 from 6:30-8:00 pm in the 
PLC. If you weren't able to come to the first 
meeting, that's OK, you can still come! We're 
going through the "Follow Me" study from  
YDisciple on FORMED. Go to formed.org and 
make an account with the  
parish code T2DVPN to  
watch the first session.  



Collection for the 6/11/2017 Weekend 

Offertory...……...............…………..……....$8,915.70 
Friends of the Oratory..……….…….....….….$478.00 
All Saints Charities…...…...........…………….$250.00 
Building Fund.....…...……...….………….........$40.00 
Saints Alive …………..……………….………$55.00 
Votive Candles..…………......…….……...…...$36.00 
Holy Ground…...…………………...………$1,549.24 
Miscellany……………………..………………$49.00 
Lighthouse Kiosk…………………………….$144.00 
Vacation Bible School……………….……….$130.00 

 

Adults:  698     Children:  123  
Total Attendance:  821  

OPEN WEEKDENDS 
     August 26-27           September 16-17 
     October 14-15           October 28-29 
     November 25-26              December 23-24 
     December 30-31 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Never forget the LORD your God, 
who brought you out of slavery and fed you with 
manna in the desert (Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14b-16a). 
Psalm -- Praise the Lord, Jerusalem (Psalm 147). 
Second Reading -- Because the loaf of bread is one, 
we who partake of it, though we are many, are one 
body (1 Corinthians 10:16-17). 
Gospel -- Jesus said to the crowds, "I am 
the living bread; whoever eats this bread 
will live forever" (John 6:51-58).  

Come celebrate our Religious Freedom at our annual 
Freedom Fest on June 24, 2017.  This year at Cardinal 
Newman School, 2945 Alpine Road, Columbia, SC 
from 6:00pm-9:00pm. There will be food trucks, 
games, LIVE Christian music, and a candlelight       
procession.  Good fun for all.  See you there.  For 
more information, www.SCCatholicConference.org 

June 18, 2017 — The Solemnity of 
the Body and Blood of Christ 
(Corpus Christi) 
DT 8: 2-3, 14B-16A; PS 147: 12-15,  
19-20; 1 COR 10: 16-17; JN 6: 51-58 
 
This has been a month of celebrations for us as 
Catholics. Today we celebrate the Solemnity (Feast) 
of Corpus Christi during which we commemorate the 
great gift of the Eucharist which stands at the heart 
and life of the mission of the Church. This is not only 
a time to celebrate this gift to us from Christ, but to 
consider its meaning and richness both in the life of 
the Church and in our lives as Catholics. 
 
The celebration of Corpus Christi commemorates 
the presence of the Body and Blood of Christ, one of 
the Sacraments of the Eucharist. On Holy Thursday  
Jesus met the Apostles for the Last Supper, when 
He said, “This is my Body (indicating the bread) and 
this is my Blood (designating the wine).” We as 
Catholics acknowledge the gift of the Eucharist, as 
this is the food of our souls. 
 
Twelve times during the Last Supper Jesus reminds 
us that He is the Bread of Life. He is quite definite 
about this reality. It is He Who gives us eternal life. 
Every Catholic Mass, not just this one, is both a  
memorial to Christ’s life, death, and Resurrection, 
and also a participation in the sacrifice which Christ 
made on the Cross for us. When we approach to  
receive communion, we are in reality at the foot of 
the Cross, adoring, asking forgiveness, and offering 
ourselves to Christ Who loved us to His death. 
 
Today, and every day when we approach the  
Eucharist, we need to keep this in mind. We need to 
receive this incredible gift and then as good  
stewards we need to share it by being disciples, by 
sharing the Good News in our lives and how we live 
them. 

Clover Area Assistance Center 
Thank you for your recent donation of $3,207.61. As 
a result of the generosity of organizations like you, 
we are able to continue to provide our many services, 
with the majority of all funds received being returned 
directly back into the community.  Thank you for 
your support and for helping us to assist those who 
are struggling to provide even the most basic of needs 
for themselves or their families.  

“I am the living bread that came down from 
heaven; whoever eats this bread will live  
forever; …” Let the Lord feed and support your 
marriage by participating in a WorldWide  
Marriage Encounter weekend. The 
next weekends are: Jul 7-9, 2017 in 
Greenville, SC and Oct 13-15, 2017 in 
Myrtle Beach, SC. Early sign up is  
recommended. For more information visit our 
website at: https:SCMarriageMatters.org or  
contact us at 



SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.  
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at 
All Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines 
and secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

Catechist and Assistants Needed 
 
Anyone interested in becoming a Catechist or 
an assistant, please contact Joanne Kazista, 
DRE.  The role of a Catholic catechist is to 
catechize (TEACH) the Faith of the Catholic 
Church by word of mouth.  Catechists have an 
important role.  Age appropriate religious 
education texts and materials are used for  
instruction in addition to the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church.  It is a rewarding experience 
where you get to teach your Faith plus learn 
more about it.  Most important of all is  
watching the children and youth participate 
and experience their Faith during Mass and 

Middle School Youth Group 
Upcoming date: 

June 21 
 
 

High School Youth Group 
Upcoming date:  

June 21 
 

Contact Julie Hall for more info  
803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

Youth Group News 
CHILDREN’S SUMMER MOVIE NIGHTS 

Age appropriate films  
Friday nights from 7 pm to 9 pm on: 
June 30, July 14, July 28 and Aug. 11 

 

Contact Joanne Kazista for  
Information at 

 803-367-3299 or  
faith-formation@bellsouth.net 

Faith Formation News 

 

Food for Families  

The All Saints council of the Knights of         
Columbus is sponsoring a food drive as part   
of their Food for Families Program. This 
month the Clover Area Assistance Center 
(CAAC) is in need of: soup, rice, rice mixes, 
pasta, canned vegetables, and canned meats.  
Any other non-perishable items will be                 
appreciated and used. These will be              
distributed to needy families in our            
community. Collection boxes will be present 
in the rear of the church before the Masses on 
June 17th and 18th. Your generous           
donations for May resulted in 310# of food 
collected.  Please give what you can! 

The Bishop’s Annual Appeal provides funding for        
incredible programs and ministries doing critically        
important work throughout the state of South Carolina. 
Our parish family is part of the universal church. As such, 
it is our obligation to participate in the Appeal to support 
the building of His kingdom. Please prayerfully respond to 
the Appeal and make a sacrificial gift in the form of a 
pledge. With your support, and through the good works it 
makes possible, we can continue to be the missionary   
disciples that our Holy Father, Pope Francis, asks us to be. 

Now Enrolling for the 2017-2018 school year! 
St. Anne School is currently accepting applications 
for the 2017-2018 school year.  Please visit our 
website for more information or contact Michele      
Burns to arrange a tour. 

 
mburns@sasrh.com                          

www.staneschoo.com 
 


